The Canadian Celebration was fantastic ... no cook but everyone pitched in and took a meal or a day to cook. The numbers were low about 25, but the Spirit was there and any time the Lord shows up is a good time.

Our guest ministry Lynn Ridenhour didn't get his passport in time to come, but again everyone pitched in. Aubrey and Karen Price were there, Sandy Flemming from Ohio, Chuck and Pat Douglass from Florida, and Joanne Hankins from Independence. Again everyone took a morning and we had classes that where varied and interesting.

The Americans almost outnumbered the Canadians at the Celebration. We had the annual meeting of the Ontario Region CCM on Thursday afternoon. Plans are not finalized for the 2016 Celebration. Brandon Medd (Sam) was baptized and confirmed at this years' reunion. Nancy